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The Book of Yahweh has the best reference of any
bible I know, and is used exclusively in this
article unless otherwise specified. It has the

Sacred Names restored, which were replaced under the
direction of the Vatican (Roman Catholic Church) in

all versions, such as the King James version.

 

The title of this letter was put into the Yahmatria, please
notice the definitions of the Hebrew and Greek words, from
Strong’s Concordance, associated with the Yahmatria numbers.

 

Yahweh’s Prophets Show A Great Turning To Righteousness of All
Nations

4934 – 4668 – 778

 

H4934 from 8168; a hollow, i.e. a narrow passage:–path

[Mattithyah 7:13-14 – narrow is the way which leads to Life]

H8168 by extens. a handful

https://yahwehsbranch.com/yahwehs-prophets-show-a-great-turning-to-righteousness-of-all-nations/
https://yahwehsbranch.com/yahwehs-prophets-show-a-great-turning-to-righteousness-of-all-nations/
https://yahwehsbranch.com/yahwehs-prophets-show-a-great-turning-to-righteousness-of-all-nations/


            [Mattithyah 20:16 – many called, few chosen]

 

G4934 – to place jointly, to consent–agree, assent, covenant

[Ephesians 2:19-22 – no longer strangers/foreigners, fitly
joined together by Yahweh’s Unity; Hebrews 10:16 – renewed
Covenant]

 

H4668 from 6605; an opener, i.e. a key

[Revelation 3:7-8 – He Who has the key of David, He Who opens
and no man shuts]

H6605 – to open wide; spec. to loosen, draw out, let go free

      [Yahchanan 8:32 – the Truth will make you free]

 

G4668 from 4667

G4667 Smyrna

      [Revelation 2:8-11 – First Era of the House of Yahweh
established by Yahshua]

 

H778 by transmutation (the act of transmuting—transmute: to
change in nature, form, quality) of 772; the earth

[2 Kepha 3:13 – look for a new heaven and new earth where
Righteousness dwells]

H772 corresp. to 776; the earth

H776 – the earth at large: nations, world

            [Micahyah 4:1 – House of Yahweh established – all



people/nations will flow to it]

 

G778 from 4632; fig. train

[Micahyah 4:2 – teach them of Yahweh’s Ways]

G4632  a  vessel,  [spec.  a  wife  as  contributing  to  the
usefulness of the husband]

            [Proverbs 31:10-11 – a virtuous wife is priced far
above rubies; her husband safely trusts in her]
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Being like the days of Noah will be but a short time now.

Mattithyah 24:37-39

37 But just as the days of Noah were, so will also be the
coming of the Son of Man;

38 For just as in those days before the flood they were eating
and drinking, marrying while giving in marriage, until the day
that Noah went into the ark,

39 And did not know until the flood came and swept them all



away. So also will be the coming of the Son of Man.

 

Please  read  the  Words  of  the  Great  and  Honorable  Yahshua
Messiah, the High Priest over The House of Yahweh.

Hebrews 10:21

And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

Revelation 22:12-16

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the City.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My Messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

 

The House of Yahweh?

 

Micahyah 4:1-5

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all



congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruning hooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

4 But every man will sit under his vine and under his fig
tree, and none will make them afraid; for the Mouth of Yahweh
our Father has spoken it.

5 For all people walk each in the name of his god (el), but we
will walk in the Name of Yahweh our Father forever and ever.

 

Forever means Eternal Life.

 

Now read, again, the Great Words of Yahshua, the Great and
Honorable High Priest over The House of Yahweh.

Mattithyah 24:37-39

37 But just as the days of Noah were, so will also be the
coming of the Son of Man;

38 For just as in those days before the flood they were eating
and drinking, marrying while giving in marriage, until the day
that Noah went into the ark,

39 And did not know until the flood came and swept them all
away. So also will be the coming of the Son of Man.



 

Now, back to what Yahweh’s Inspired Prophets wrote for this
time period.

Micahyah 4:1-13

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruning hooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

4 But every man will sit under his vine and under his fig
tree, and none will make them afraid; for the Mouth of Yahweh
our Father has spoken it.

5 For all people walk each in the name of his god (el), but we
will walk in the Name of Yahweh our Father forever and ever.

6 In that day, says Yahweh: I will assemble her that is lame,
I will gather her that is driven out, with her that has been
afflicted;

7 And I will make her that was lame a remnant, and her that
was cast far away a strong nation; and Yahweh will reign over
them through the one who teaches those who practice all of His
Laws from that day and forevermore.



8  And  you,  O  tower  of  the  flock,  the  stronghold  of  the
daughter of Zion, to you will it come; the former rule will
come, the kingdom of the daughter of Yerusalem.

9 Now why do you cry aloud? Is there no king in you? Have your
counselors perished, that pains have seized you like a woman
in labor?

10 Be in pain, and labor to bring forth, O daughter of Zion,
like a woman in childbirth. For now you will go forth out of
the city, and you will live in the field, and you will go to
Babylon. There you will be delivered; there Yahweh will redeem
you from the hand of your enemies.

11 Now also many nations are gathered against you, that say:
Let her be defiled! Let our eyes gloat over Zion!

12 But they do not know the thoughts of Yahweh, nor do they
understand His counsel; that He will gather them like sheaves
onto the threshing floor.

13 Arise and thresh, O daughter of Zion!

Micahyah 4:5

For all people walk each in the name of his god (el), but we
will walk in the Name of Yahweh our Father forever and ever.

Micahyah 5:5

And this One will bring peace. When the Assyrian comes into
our land, and when he treads down our palaces, then we will
raise against him seven shepherds, and eight leaders of men,

Micahyah 5:1-5

1 Now gather yourself in troops, O daughter of troops; for a
siege has been laid against us. With the rod they will strike
the judge of Israyl on the cheek.

2 But you, Bethlehem Ephratah, though you are little among the



thousands of Yahdah, yet out of you will come forth to Me, the
One to be Ruler in Israyl; Whose coming is proclaimed from of
old, from ancient times.

3 Therefore, He will give them up, until the time that she who
is in labor has given birth; then the remnant of His brothers
will return to the children of Israyl.

4 He will stand and shepherd in the Strength of Yahweh, in the
majesty of the Name of Yahweh His Father; and they will abide,
for now will He be great to the ends of the earth;

5 And this One will bring peace. When the Assyrian comes into
our land, and when he treads down our palaces, then we will
raise against him seven shepherds, and eight leaders of men,

 

The House of Yahweh Established in the Last Days

 

Yahweh started stirring His House to be established in 1967,
laying the groundwork for His Prophecies to be fulfilled. In
1967, Yahweh brought me to Abilene, Texas, and in 1967, Asher
S. Kaufman began his work of establishing the site for the
rebuilding of the Temple in Yerusalem. You can read of his
work in the Biblical Archaeology Review, March/April 1983,
Volume  9,  No.  2,  entitled:  “Where  The  Ancient  Temple  of
Jerusalem Stood, Extant ‘Foundation Stone’ for the Ark of the
Covenant Identified.”

Shortly afterward, my brother, Jacob (Yahaqob) Hawkins, moved
to the land of Israyl. Ten people left the United States and
began working on a kibbutz in the Negev. Eventually they moved
to Nazareth.

My brother, Jacob, continued to study, and he learned that the
called out ones of Yahweh were to be called: The House of
Yahweh. In The Jerusalem Post, Friday, June 29, 1973, there



was an article entitled “Unearthing The Land,” which was a
review by Dr. Avraham Biran, which discussed the past twenty-
five years of archaeology in Israyl. In this review are these
words: At Arad, excavated by Yohanan Aharoni, reference is
made to a House of YHWH. Above this, there is an illustrated
drawing of the find. At this point, my brother, Jacob, knew
that this was the name for Yahweh’s only Work in these Last
Days. Jacob returned to the United States in 1975, and moved
to Odessa, Texas, where a Sanctuary of The House of Yahweh was
first built.

But The House Of Yahweh Was Not Yet Established

 

Many wonderful Prophecies were fulfilled, through the Will and
Power of Yahweh, using my brother, Jacob, only. However, The
House of Yahweh was never established under the leadership of
the Witness Yahaqob.

The establishment of The House of Yahweh actually started in
1980 A.Y. in a mobile home. Remember, the first House of
Yahweh was centered around a mobile sanctuary—the Tabernacle
in the wilderness. The House of Yahweh has gathered in these
Last Days to a permanent location in the metropolitan area of
Abilene, Texas. On this property there are 44 acres of choice,
scenic land for the Name of Yahweh.

 

In Hebrew, the number 44 means the Father of help. We find the
following in the Yahmatria:

 

Forty-Four 972 – 864 – 144

 

H972 from 977; select: choose, chosen one, elect



H977 to try, i.e. (by impl.) select: acceptable, appoint,
choose (choice), excellent, join, be rather, require

 

G972 from 970; mighty

G970 akin to 979

G979 life

 

H864 Etham; a place in the desert

 

G864; to go (i.e. spread) forth (by rumor): come abroad

 

H144 corresp. to 143; adar

H143 fire

 

G144 from 143; perception, i.e. (fig.) discernment; judgment

How Was The House Of Yahweh Established?

 

In  order  to  understand  how  The  House  of  Yahweh  was
established,  prophetically,  we  must  understand  the  full
meaning  of  the  word  establish.  The  Thorndike-Barnhart
Dictionary gives us this definition of the word establish:

 

es.tab.lish  (es.tab’  lish),  v.  1.  set  up  permanently:
establish a business. 2. settle in a position; set up in
business. 3. bring about permanently; cause to be accepted:



establish a custom. 4. show beyond dispute; prove: establish a
fact. 5. make (a church) a national institution recognized and
supported by the government. [<OF establir<L stabilire make

STABLE2]—es-tab’ lish.er, n. —Syn. 4. verify, substantiate.

 

From this definition we see that it takes more than just
preaching or building a sanctuary to establish The House of
Yahweh, as Prophecy foretold.

In 1981 A.Y., through the guidance and direction of Yahweh, an
attorney was engaged to begin the process which officially
established  The  House  of  Yahweh  in  the  United  States  of
America. I would also like for you to be aware of this fact:
There  was  not  another  officially  recognized  organization
called The House of Yahweh in the United States. If there had
been, it would have prevented the establishment of The House
of Yahweh in Abilene.

Do you see Yahweh’s Hand and Power in this? Do you realize
just how many religious organizations there are in America?
These religions could very easily have assumed the name: The
House of Yahweh, except for the fact that Yahweh intervened to
prevent this from taking place. Yahweh prevented this, in
order that His Prophecy could be fulfilled.

The  Charter  from  the  State  of  Texas  was  granted
7-21-1981 A.Y.
The Internal Revenue Service of the United States, the
chief nation of all nations, officially recognized the
establishment of The House of Yahweh on 2-4-1983 A.Y.

 

The Septuagint Bible translates Micah 4:1 as follows:

 



But it shall come to pass in the Last of These Days, that the
Mountain of (Yahweh) shall be conspicuous (clearly visible;
easy to be seen; readily attracting attention): it shall be
Established on the tops of the Mountains, and raised high
above the hills; and peoples shall hasten to it.

 

Yes, The House of Yahweh was established in these Last Days.
The House of Yahweh was established in the chief nation of all
nations; it was recognized by that nation—the United States—as
the  word  establish  means.  The  House  of  Yahweh  is  now  a
national institution, as the definition of the word establish
also says.

 

The Great and Honorable High Priest over The House of Yahweh
said this:

Hebrews 10:21

And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

Mattithyah 23:39

For I say to you: From this moment you will not see Me, until
you say: Blessed is He Who comes in the Name of Yahweh!

 

Psalm 118:26

Blessed be He Who comes in the Name of Yahweh! We have blessed
You out of The House of Yahweh.

 

For proof that Mattithyah 23:39 and Psalm 118:26 are correct
in The Book of Yahweh, see the Interlinear, which shows the
original Hebrew Scripture that has not been altered.



 

Psalm 118:26, Interlinear

 

The House of Yahweh is the ultimate pattern of Truth and
Service, as our Example, the Great and Honorable Yahshua, Who
is our Guide to practicing all that He and Yahweh command. We
follow Yahshua’s Example to help you also.

 

The Blessings come only from The House of Yahweh, as shown in
the Scriptures above.

 

Look at the Yahmatria for the Sacred date—Melchizedek 20,
2020—when this letter was completed:

 

Melchizedek Twenty Two Thousand Twenty     5232 – 2850 – 475

 

H5232 correp. to 5233

H5233 to accumulate; treasure: riches, wealth

 

H2850 from 2845

H2845 from 2865

H2865 to prostrate (to bow down as in adoration or
pleading);  hence  to  break  down,  either  (lit.)  by
violence, or (fig.) by confusion and fear: abolish,



affright,  be  (make)  afraid,  amaze,  beat  down,
discourage, (cause to) dismay, go down, scare, terrify

 

H475 Yahweh will restore

 

 

Melchizedek Twenty Twenty Twenty        5234 – 2532 – 422

 

H5234 to scrutinize, i.e. look intently at; hence (with
recognition implied), to acknowledge, be acquainted with,
care for, respect, revere, or (with suspicion implied), to
disregard,  ignore,  be  strange  toward,  reject,  resign,
dissimulate  (as  if  ignorant  or  disowning):  acknowledge,
could, deliver, discern, dissemble, estrange, feign self to
be another, know, take knowledge (notice), perceive, regard,
(have) respect, behave (make) self strange (-ly)

 

G5234  adverb  from  present  participle  active  of  5235;
excessively:  beyond  measure

G5235 to throw beyond the usual mark, i.e. (fig.) to
surpass  (only  act.  part.  super-eminent  [excelling  or
surpassing another; of a superior or remarkable quality]),
exceeding, excel, pass

 

H2532  fem.  of  2531;  delight:  desire,  goodly  [righteous],
pleasant, precious

H2531 from 2530; delight: desirable, pleasant



H2530  to  delight  in:  beauty,  greatly  beloved,  covet,
delectable thing, (great) delight, desire, goodly, lust,
(be) pleasant (thing), precious (thing)

 

H422 adjure (to charge or entreat solemnly, as under oath or
penalty; to appeal to earnestly); i.e. (usually in a bad
sense) imprecate (to invoke or call down [some curse or
calamity]); curse, swear

 

G422 not ashamed, i.e. irreprehensible (free from blame or
reproach): that needeth not to be ashamed

 

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

We pray you call us soon and let us help you, as Yahweh has
trained us to do, being servants, as Yahweh is to His whole
creation.

 

Love, True Love,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com

 

 


